
John Jentzer 

New ACBL Bronze Life Master 

 

 

 After retiring 5 years ago, John and Carolyn, his wife, 

returned to bridge after a 30 year hiatus. The warm welcome he 

received from the St. George bridge community immediately 

rekindled his love of duplicate bridge. It was fun!  John’s 

enthusiasm for duplicate bridge, in turn, was rewarded with offers 

to play, instruction, and later become a mentor. As his skills and 

confidence grew he was asked to play with other improving 

players in tournaments. What an opportunity! 

Slowly, John found bridge partners with styles and personalities 
that meshed with his. They traveled to tournaments with the 
goals of winning gold points, having fun and eating well. His goal 
of becoming a Life Master was realized at the 2017 Salt Lake 
City Regional.  Afterwards, many of his St. George Friends and 
his new friends at the tournament offered him 

congratulations. What a nice feeling from a classy group of people. 
My advice to others: Have fun….Surround yourself with good people…..Enjoy the journey. 

 

 


